
4740 North Henry Blvd. 
Stockbridge, GA  30281 

Phone: 770.474.7777 

Fax: 770.474.7775 

Email: spcusa7777@gmail.com 

S t o c k b r i d g e  P r e s b y t e r i a n  C h u r c h 

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
   1 

7:30 AM   AA Mtg. 
7:00         Choir Rehearsal 
 

 

2 
  9:00   Prayer  Group 
  7:00   AA Mtg. 

3 
5:30 Elliott/ 
     Richardson 
     Rehearsal 
                                   
       

4 
5:00 Elliott/ 
        Richardson 
        Wedding 

5 
  
 
 
  

 
 
 

(Carolyn Francis) 

6   

7:00    AA Mtg. 
 
 
 

7 
  9:00    Early Risers    
  7:00    Boy Scouts 
   

8 

  7:30 AM   AA Mtg. 
  7:00         Choir Rehearsal 
 

 

9 
10:00    Bridge Family Baskets 
  7:00    AA Mtg. 
 
 
  
 

10 
    

11  
8:00   Church  
           Work Day 

12      
 
12:15  Witness Comm. 
            Mtg.  
    
            Youth Trip  
            Atlanta Zoo 
 

(Linda Roberts) 

13 
 
 7:00   AA Mtg. 
 

 

14 
9:00     Early Risers 
6:00     CE/Worship Meeting 
7:00     Boy Scouts 
 
 

 

15 

7:30 AM    AA Mtg. 
7:00          Choir Rehearsal 

 

16      
   7:00    AA Mtg.  
   5:30    Resources Meeting 

 

17 
 
         
 

 

18 

 

19 
Happy Fatherôs Day 
                           
 
 

(Gene Ingram) 

20 

 7:00   AA Mtg. 
 

 

21 
9:00     Early Risers 
7:00     Boy Scouts 
 

22 
7:30 AM  AA Mtg. 
7:00         Choir Rehearsal 
 

 

23 

   7:00    AA Mtg. 

 

24 
 
 

25 

 
 

 

 

26                 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

(Tom Francis) 

27 
7:00   AA Mtg. 

28 
9:00    Early Risers 
7:00    Boy Scouts 

29 
7:30 AM  AA Mtg. 
7:00        Choir Rehearsal  
 

30 
  7:00    AA Mtg.  

  

     

  

JUNE 2016 

Jun  1    Scott Maccombie 
Jun  1    John Wells 
Jun  5    Danny Sierra 
Jun  6    Mary Carol Stanley 
Jun  8    Thelma Newsome 
Jun 10   Charles Fisher 
Jun 13   Carly Keller 
Jun 14   Isabella Newsome 
Jun 15   Dorothy Clark 
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Jun 19   Breana Huggins 
Jun 23   Sarah Belle Lee 
Jun 25   Betty Pickren 
  

Youth Retreat  Ë  June 20 - 24, 2016  Ë  Orange Beach, Alabama 
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Stockbridge Presbyterian Church 

June 2016 

 
Jun    5   Psalm 146     
       Luke 7:11-17 
       ñThe Power of Compassionò 
 
Jun  12   Psalm 5:1-8 
       1 Kings 21:1-16 
       ñIs There Still a Dog In There?ò     
          
Jun  19    Celebrate the Gifts of Men Sunday 
        Guest Preacher - Col. Jack W. Shedd, U.S. Army (Ret) 
 
Jun  26    Psalm 42:1-4 
        Galatians 5:1, 13-25 
                 ñFruit Treesò       

   Did you see the picture of the traffic 
sign over a busy highway?  It said: 
  

DRIVE CAREFULLY.  SCHOOL IS OUT. 
TEACHERS ON THE ROAD. 
GET OUT OF THEIR WAY! 

 
Made me laugh ï but itôs true!  Most of us arenôt 
teachers, and I know I certainly am in awe of what 
they do, for not much money and even less gratitude.  
And they continue to do their jobs (and much MORE 
than their jobs) with grace and patience.  Kirubanithy, 
Betsy, Mary Carol, Elizabeth, Carrie ï and anyone Iôm 
missing ï THANK YOU.  And have a wonderful sum-
mer! 
 
This year at SPC, summer will be a time of change 
and preparation for upcoming events.  Some things 
are staying the same!  Iôll continue to harass you 
about coming to Sunday School.  Bridge Family Bas-
kets will continue to meet on the 2nd Thursday of 
each month, 10:00 A.M. in Fellowship Hall.  The 2nd 
Wednesday prayer time will take a break till the fall, 
but the 1st Thursday group will meet every month at 
9:00 A.M.  Thursday morning Womenôs Bible Study is 
on hiatus till August.  Goodness and Groceries wonôt 
meet again till after Labor Day.  No hand bells re-
hearsals till the fall, and the Sanctuary Choir will take 
a break in July.  And so will Dorothy!  But our friend 
Cary Castellaw will be here and weôll be glad to see 
him again. 
 
Sunday School?  Yes, all summer long, 9:45 A.M. in 
the Education Building.  If you donôt come, youôre 
missing all the fun! 
 
Most of you probably know by now that a BIG change 
is coming in July.  Our dear, longtime Youth Director, 
Stephanie Dunn, has resigned effective July 10th.  
Sheôs loved our kids and theyôve loved her for about 
10 years now!  Stephanie will lead the youth retreat 
this year and direct Youth Sunday on July 10th, and 
that will be her last day as a staff member.  Huge re-
ception lunch right after worship!  Details to follow. 
 
And preparation?  Well, hereôs a quick, skim-the-

surface look at what the next few months at SPC will 
hold: 
 September is our giant yard sale to raise funds for 
our outreach ministries. 
 October is 4 Thursday evenings of ministry at the 
Pine Hills Mobile Home Community right down Davis 
Road. 
 November is the All-Church Retreat with Joan 
Gray.  Itôs going to be huge and wonderful! 
 In December, the SPC Live Nativity outreach will 
stage a comeback, bigger and better than ever. 
 
Yes, you need more information!  And itôs coming.  But 
hereôs what we need to know right now.  In each or may-
be even all of these ministries, thereôs a place of service 
for YOU.  Session members and others will be calling 
each of us to get involved and help.  And hereôs why 
thatôs important.  Contrary to rumors, Christianity is NOT 
a spectator sport!  And neither is church.  And this is 
also important because getting involved is FUN.  We get 
to know each other better, we get to do things weôre 
good at and enjoy, and letôs face it ï it just makes us 
feel really good to help.  Donôt miss these opportunities! 
 
Happy summer and much love to each of you!  See you 
in church ï 
 
Susan 

UPCOMING SERMONS 
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YOUTH NEWS 
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Hello to all,  
 
Some of you may already be aware of this 
but after prayerfully considering this for 
months, actually over the past year; I have 
decided that it is time for me to resign as 
youth director.   
To Susan, Aaron, SPC Session and Congre-
gation, especially my fabulous youth: 
 I would like to take a moment to say thank 
you for the wonderful opportunity you have 
given me to serve our churchôs youth over 
the last 10 plus years. I have tried to make 
both my full time job and my youth director 
job work out, unfortunately, it has caught up 
with me and I have not been able to do so.  I 
know the youth group is suffering because of 
it and I am suffering at the thought of letting 
them down.  I love them and want to see 
them grow spiritually, not suffer.  
The past 10 years have been so very re-
warding to me.  I have grown and experi-
enced things I had never dreamed I would.  I 
have met the most fabulous kids and their 
families and I have grown to love each one 
as my very own.  Please know how torn Iôve 
been for a while. I plan to continue as youth 
director through June 30, 2016 and through 
youth Sunday on July 10.  I will also be avail-
able to help out with anything that is needed 
of me until we find a replacement (even after 
that) or whatever path SPC decides to go 
down.Thank you all for the love, support and 
spiritual guidance through the years. 
 
Love always, 
Stephanie Dunn 
 

Student Life Retreat at the Beach 
Orange Beach Alabama 

June 20-24 
Cost: $350 per person 
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    The Women's Bible Study group                                                         

will not be meeting during the summer 

break.  The group will resume on Thurs-

day, August 4, 2016.  Enjoy your sum-

mer! 

 

 

 
Circle #1 meets the 1st Tuesday  @ 12:00 
Noon in the Fellowship Hall 
Circle #2 meets 1st Wednesday @ 6:00 PM 
in the Parlor, September - June 
Both groups will resume their meetings in 
September. 

Saturday, June 11, 2016 

8:00 A.M. - Noon 

          Bridge Family Baskets  
      
        June 9, 2016 @ 10:00 a.m.  
          In the Fellowship Hall.  

Welcome! 
 
Jean Bunker    Erika Moxley 
220 Sagebrush Rd.           2030 Tudor Dr. 
Stockbridge, GA 30281     McDonough, GA 30253 
770-389-7399                    678-759-8868 

                       Thanks to all of you for the cards  
             and all your loving thoughts. I              
    enjoyed reading each of them. 
                     I have enjoyed working for the                  
   church and always felt it was an 
honor.    
SPC has always been a very fine and loving 
church. The best part of it is the congregation 
and their great love of God.   
Love, Tom Francis 

Clerkõs Report:   
The Session received a note from Tom and 
Carolyn Francis thanking the Session for a 
meaningful Maundy Thursday service. 
 
The Session received a letter from the Board 
of Pensions of the Presbyterian Church 
(U.S.A.) thanking us for our 2015 Christmas 
Joy Offering.   
 
The Consent Agenda was approved for April.     
 
Jim reported the 2015 Stated Session meet-
ing minutes were reviewed by Presbytery and 
found to be without exception. 
                   
Resources Committee: 
Approve June 11, 2016 as a Church Work 
Day in conjunction with a Boy Scout cleanup 
project around the church. 
 
Witness Committee: 
No issues or recommendations.  
 
Worship & Christian Education Committee: 
No issues or recommendations. 
    
Pastorõs Report:   
Susan had nothing to report. 
 
Old Business: 
The Session discussed the current state of 
church cleanliness and options to correct the 
situation.  The Session approved eliminating 
the custodian position and expand the duties 
of the contracted janitorial service.  Susan 
and Jim will meet with Tom to inform him of 
the Sessionôs decision. 
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CHOIR SESSION/STEWARDSHIP NEWS 

 
BEADLE 

       
Jun   5 Jim Beisner 
Jun  12 Linda Roberts 
Jun  1 9 Gene Ingram 
Jun  26 Aaron Roberts 
 

ACOLYTE 
 
Jun    5 Lorren Huggins 
Jun  12 Collin Roberts 
Jun  19 Monica Andrea Coutin-Baxter 
Jun  26 Elora Newsome 
    

 LITURGISTS 
 

Jun    5 Carolyn Francis 
Jun  12  Linda Roberts 
Jun  19 Gene Ingram 
Jun  26 Tom Francis 
            

CHILDRENõS SERMON 
                   
Jun    5 John Dunn 
Jun  12 Stephanie Dunn  
Jun  19 Betsy Sierra 
Jun  26 Aaron Roberts 
 

CHILDRENõS WORSHIP WORKERS 
 
Jun    5 Stephanie Dunn & Diana Taylor 
Jun  12 Greg Lathrop 
Jun  19 Zina Forsyth 
Jun  26 The Mani Family 
 

  In the past your support in paying 
the Presbytery of Greater Atlanta per 
capita has been greatly appreciated.  
The Session is again asking your 
support with per capita in 2016 by 
providing a gift of $22.00 per    

  SPC member.  Thank you. 

OPPORTUNITIES TO SERVE 

CONGRATUALATIONS! 

Every Sunday morning at  9:00 AM 
a delicious breakfast is served in 
the Fellowship Hall. This is a won-
derful time of fellowship.  
Please consider signing up to pre-
pare a breakfast one Sunday. The 
sign up sheet is located on the 
refrigerator in the fellowship hall.   

         A WORD FROM WARD 
 
  On Monday, May 15, Dorothy and I 
  showed up for a rather odd occa-
sion; the opportunity to glean some very good 
free music and accessories from the now de-
funct but not forgotten Rehobeth Presbyterian 
Church.  The Presbytery had invited all local 
Presbyterian church directors to come literally 
clean house of stuff we could use in our contin-
ued ministries.  
 I showed up about 8:40 a.m. for the 9 a.m. 
removal. I was allowed in early and took ad-
vantage of it by taking some 5-6 boxes of really 
nice choral music that suited our needs.  In 
addition, we got an electronic piano, its amp, a 
snare drum with stand, some rhythm instru-
ments for the kids, and two music stands.   
I left with mixed emotions.  Despite the windfall, 
I felt bad for the demise of what was a wonder-
ful church: a place for solace, consolation, fel-
lowship, and worship.  This church had fallen 
on a combination of great debt, demographics,  
and the vicissitudes of our world today.   
I hope more of our churches can learn from this 
experience.  It explains why there are old ruins 
of ancient houses of worship throughout the 
world, and I wonder what's next.   

Congratulations to our 2016 Graduates! 
 

Noah Clipper 
Justin Pratt 

Katie Southern 
 

And also, to Katherine (Katie) Picciano 
Martin, granddaughter of Peggy Chase, 
who is graduating from the University 
of Georgia with her Doctor of Pharma-
cy (Pharm D).  Her husband is also 
graduating from UGA receiving his 
DMD, and he will be a Lieutenant in 
the U.S. Navy.  He has been assigned to 
a base in California.  Peggy says she 
now has òThe Martin Doctorsó.   

Do you know what your generous donations 
to the general fund are used for? 
Here are just a few examples: 
-lights for you to see by 
-power that warms or cools you 
-paper products to eat off  
-paper to make bulletins, announcements, 
and newsletters to inform you 
-educational materials to learn by 
-the service to clean the church and haul 
away our garbage 
-the service to keep the lawns mowed 
-water that is essential for many things 
-our Pastor and staff for their countless hours 
of dedication 
-our webmaster who keeps us in the 21st 
century 
So we thank each and every one of you! 
God Bless, 
Kim  


